SLMC

General Membership Meeting

 Monday, December 17, 2007
Call meeting to order

The St. Luke’s Men’s Club monthly membership meeting was called to order by President Rico Silvas at 7:32 p.m. 

Prayer & Pledge

Club Chaplain Nat Chavez led all those in attendance in an opening prayer. Club member Bret Ingram was next invited to lead members present in a pledge of allegiance to our flag.  

Welcome new members and guests

President Silvas welcomed all guests and new members present and invited them to join him to be recognized. Four new members came to the microphone and introduced themselves and were greeted with a round of applause. They were Abel Hernandez, James Freeland, David Castro, and Frank Medina. President Silvas thanked the Club members who invited these men to join us and he encouraged all of them to stay and get involved.      

Recognize Monthly Birthday List  

Club members celebrating their birthdays in December were next asked to join the President in the front of the room to receive a birthday song and a special gift of evening raffle tickets. Fifteen members’ names were read aloud from Club birthday roster. Of those named five were present to receive their special attention. The most senior member was John Colannino at age 80. 

Introduction of our cooking team

President Silvas invited Greg Shean to introduce the cooking team for the evening. He thanked Leonard Hebert, Eric Johnson, and Gloria Shean. A round of applause was awarded these volunteers as a sign of appreciation for preparing a delicious Mexican dinner with all the trimmings.   

Minutes of the previous meeting held on November 19 were next delivered by Secretary, David Keller. Copies of these meeting minutes had been distributed prior to the meeting for members to review and members were also encouraged to examine these minutes on the club’s Internet home page. Hearing no corrections or additions from the membership President Silvas asked for a motion to accept these minutes, which was provided by Bobby Margo and John McCauley then approved by all.  

Treasurer’s Report for September was next presented by Club Treasurer, Greg Shean. He had previously distributed copies prior to the meeting and encouraged members to review the financial activity of the Club. He noted that November was the third month of our fiscal year and reflected a year–to-date profit of $987.56 over budget. Hearing no questions or corrections a motion to accept his report was made by Joey Groff, seconded by John McCauley and passed by all present.     

Club Correspondence received since the November meeting was next presented by Secretary David Keller. Printed copies of this correspondence were distributed in advance of the meeting for members to review. The secretary announced we had received seven letters from students inviting the club to attend the Walter Gerlach Livestock Auction. In addition, our mail had three annual license renewals for our Bar-B-Q trailers and two corporate table reservations along with their checks for the 2008 WGD.      

Guest Speaker had been cancelled for the meeting. 

Old Business:

(
501 Entity Update – Chairman Don O’Brien had no additional information to report at this time. 

· December Meeting – Vice President Matt Mora thanked all those members who generously brought assorted toys and some $145 in donations to provide Christmas for children of incarcerated parents in county jail.  
· January Meeting – Greg Shean told the members that at the next meeting they were being asked to bring a new package of men’s socks or underwear that would be distributed to the homeless. Later in January the club will be providing a Sunday meal to the homeless and these gifts would be well received.   
· Capital Campaign Status Update – Chairman Don O’Brien remarked that Fr. Jim called for a town hall meeting on December 2nd and invited St. Luke parishioners to hear about and discuss the financial condition of the church. Approximately 178 attended and received information on the past and present conditions, and future plans for St. Luke. A new stewardship program was announced along with changes to the Capital Campaign, specifically the temporary elimination of completing Phase 2. With a reduction in pledges to an estimated 3.25 million only the 1st gym plan in Phase 1 would be built which would seat much less than originally planned. It is expected to begin in June ’09 and construction will take 14 months. Since the Club’s pledge of $250,000 is based on a facility seating 1000 persons our pledge must be revised. Don O’Brien suggested the Club create a new committee to address these changes and suggest future action regarding our pledge.   

 New Business:  

(
In light of the Pastoral Council’s decision on the future size of the new gym, President Silvas announced the creation of an ad hoc committee, made up of the following members, who will reexamine the SLMC pledge strategy for the Capital Campaign: Chairman – Don O’Brien, with Ben Olenick, Ralf Meneses, Greg Shean, RC Contreras, and Rico Silvas. Members are asked to direct their input, feedback, comments and concerns regarding the Capital Campaign to this committee via email, phone calls, or in person.  A recommendation was made by one of the Club members that this committee also be listed on the SLMC website to allow those not attending our meetings to have access to more information. 

(
A special request was made by member Paul Keller, who first apologized for not attending the Christmas Dance and awards ceremony due to family illness. He asked President Silvas to once again announce the three recipients of this year’s Life Time Membership award. President Silvas proudly presented the names of Dr. Charles Rockwood, Alfredo Avila, and Sam Haynes. There was a round of applause to honor these men.      

Reports by Appointed Officers: 

   Budget/Finance – Larry Ridder had no report.

Chaplain – Nat Chavez reminded members that Advent confessions would be heard on 12/20 at church from 10 a.m. - 6 p.m. 

   Family Center Officer – John McCauley had no report. 

Inventory Control – Steve Kelly requested help watching our storerooms to insure we protect our assets. He reminded members who have permission to remove equipment that they needed to sign out on the inventory book at the door.  

 Membership – Eric Johnson had no report. 

    Parliamentarian – Steve Chumbley was not present and had no report. 

Reports by Standing Committees:
Special Projects – Ben Olenick, on behalf of Chairman Ralf Meneses, stated their committee had received and had reviewed three request for financial support. First they recommended approval of $200 for Christmas gifts for residents of two nursing homes. Second, they also supported approval of up to $200 for food to be served up to 20 priest of the North Urban Deanery attending a meeting hosted at St. Luke Catholic Church. Thirdly, they recommended a denial of a request of support from a Troop 405 Eagle Scout candidate.       

Wild Game Dinner – RC Contreras began by reminding members that only 75 days remain before the WGD. Next he had two exciting announcements to share with the membership.   First the sellers of the five Big Buck winning tickets would receive cash rewards. The first place ticket seller would get $200 and the other four tickets will pay $100 each to the sellers. Next at the end of the February 19th meeting the member who has sold the most tickets will be given 25% of the tickets sold. R.C. also proudly announced that all $900 and $800 corporate tables were sold and only four $700 tables remained unsold. On December 2nd a meeting with the cooking team was held and others were scheduled for 1/15 and 2/12. Lastly, he stated that Don Jungman, due to pending surgery on January 8th, has planned a single sausage making event near the February meeting.     

Entertainment – Mike Perez had no report. Ralf Meneses was invited to report on the Christmas Dance. He first thanked Ben Olenick for running the Special Projects committee during his medical absence. He stated the dance event was a full house. He thanked the many committee members who helped make it a great success. He recognized John McCauley, Greg and Gloria Shean, Eric Johnson, Oscar Uresti, Everett Elstak, Reno Puente, R.C. Contreras, and lastly Matt Mora’s escort team of Alfredo Avila, Don O’Brien, Lou Rangel. Guillermo Gonzalez.         

Audit – Bobby Margo stated that the audit was halted until after Christmas and had no report.

Christian Services – Alfredo Avila reminded members to pray for Bill Haile who hopes to have hip surgery next year, John Colannino, Bill Cummings, Don Jungman, Charlie Cilfone, Mickie Carle, and John Kotzur, He also announced that Bill Groff and Ralf Meneses were doing better after recent knee replacements. Lastly, he stated that for the upcoming WGD the club will have a new Hunter Green dress shirt available for $26 or $10 for the T-Shirt, The dress shirt will be embroidered with the SLMC logo and will be personalized. He is taking orders now.        

   Telephone Calling – Marvin Berg had no report.

   Public Relations – Everett Elstak had no report.

   Scholarships – Alex Flores had no report.

   Lifetime Membership – Terry Sparrow had no report. President Silvas again thanked Sparrow and his committee for their service to the Club. 

Comments or announcements for the good of the club 

1.
Adolfo Moncivaiz announced that the St. Luke Spanish choir was holding a Valentine’s dance on Friday February 8th for $18 a person.

2.
Homer Fetzer reminded club members that the seventh Habitat Home will begin on February 29, with volunteer sign up the weekend on January 12-13. 

Raffle prize drawings this month consisted of seven WGD Big Bucks tickets. The winners were as follows:  1. John Colannino, 2. Ike Eisenmenger, 3.Orlando Garcia and Art Chapa, 4. Adolfo Moncivaiz and Terry Sparrow and Armando Ortiz, 5. Joey Groff and Matt Mora and David Castro and Richard Huron, 6. Oscar Uresti and Thomas Frankie and Larry Ridder and Ike Eisenmenger, 7. Don Jungman and Armando Ortiz and Jesse Carreon and Ralf Meneses and John Colannino.       

Motion to adjourn meeting was provided at 8:45 p.m. by Terry Sparrow and Loren Brown and approved by all present.   

Closing Prayer was lead by Chaplain, Nat Chavez.

The evenings raffle brought in $374.00. 

______________________
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David Keller





Richard “Rico” Silvas

Secretary 





President  

SLMC Executive Meeting

December 10, 2007

Communications Received 

Donation Acknowledgements & Thank You Letters

 1. Thank you note from the St. Luke Guadalupanas for our support of the Living Rosary.  

Correspondence – Support Request 

1.   BSA Troop 405 Eagle Scout Candidate – Joshua Michael Torres – request support 


2. Guide Dogs of Texas Inc. – General Solicitation and Fall Newsletter 

3. St. Luke Catholic Church requesting $110 to host North Urban Deanery Lunch for 20 priest 12/19.

4. St. Luke Catholic Church – Nursing Home Angel Tree Christmas Program – request support for gifts.    

5.  Gerlack Livestock Show Invitation and Car Pass

 6.  Gerlack Livestock Show – Student letters


 Jacob Johnson, Jared Boor, Rebecca Zolinski, Dustin Rhodes.    
   

Correspondence Miscellaneous 

1. Christmas Dance check $180.00 – V.G. Paco 

2. WGD table reservation with $900 check from Arrowall Co.

3. WGD table reservation with $900 check from Valla Construction, Inc  

4. Thank you note from Mrs. Robert Ehrhardt following the death of her husband.  

5. Chase Paymentech – Notice of fee increase for 2008.    

6. Cross Trail Outfitters – first edition of CTO Sportsman’s Journal magazine 

Additional Communications Received

Since Executive Meeting December 10, 2007

For December 17, 2007 General Meeting 

Donation Acknowledgements & Thank You Letters

Correspondence – Support Request  

1. Gerlack Livestock Show – Student letters from:

 David Neuman, Michelle Dawson, Christopher Thomas

Correspondence Miscellaneous

1. TxDOT registration January renewals for ’90, ’95, ‘88 trailers

2. Frost Bank – Paymentech monthly statement 
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